UTILITIES & ENGINEERING DEPARTMENT
UTILITIES DIVISION

5295 JOHNSON ROAD

COCONUT CREEK, FLORIDA 33073

OSAMA ELSHAMI, PE, CFM
DEPARTMENT DIRECTOR

MEMORANDUM

Broward County (County) is in the process of improving the roadway intersection at Lyons
Rd. and Copans Rd. The expansion on Copans Rd. will improve traffic flow and safety,
east and west of Lyons Rd. Per Florida Statute 337.401, the City of Coconut Creek is
required to relocate all City-owned utilities in conflict with the improvements.

The County’s contractor, Weekley Asphalt Paving, Inc. (Contractor), provided a quote to
the City for the relocation of hydrants and valves within the project’s limits. The hydrants
and valves relocations are not included within their existing contract with the County. The
reason for this divergence is due to the differing scope of work. Broward County’s project
is roadway associated and the City’s is utilities related, thus hydrants and valves are not
inciuded in the County’s work. o ’

City staff has referred to previously approved projects and compared said quote provided
by the Contractor with that of similar project tasks and has drawn the conclusion that the
City is receiving a fair price and recommend the completion of the work.
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